Florida Lawmakers,

VOICES Inc., (an advocacy group that represents injured workers statewide), has come out in support with reservations on the SB 2072, AKA the Ring strike all amendment, workers compensation bill.  At this time we withdraw our support for the bill based on the fee schedule for settlements.  The interesting thing is that the claimant attorneys are trying to change the law on an issue that was unaffected by the 2003 law.  To be specific our concerns are about the settlement amounts to be paid by the injured worker in the SB 2072, i.e., to be that of the fee agreements between claimant and attorney are subject to the Supreme Court guidelines governing contingency fees which are customarily between 33% to 40% as opposed to the fee $5,000 of benefits secured, 15% of the next $5,000, 10% of the remaining benefits to be paid during the first 10 years after the claim is filed and 5% of the remaining benefits to be paid after 10 years.

These limits were put there for a reason.  That reason being that injured workers are very limited on what they can recover from the employer/carrier.  It is so different from a personal injury case that is heard before a jury.  We simply cannot afford to lose anything else in the comp system.

We do support the bill in principal and we could support it fully if there was a ceiling on the amount attorneys could charge in settlement cases for claimants.  It is the claimants, not the carrier, that have to pay the attorney fees in settlement cases.

There are many good provisions in SB 2072 currently. If we could get the legislature to amend the language relating to fee agreements between claimant and attorney are subject to the Supreme Court guidelines to language which treated injured worker paid fees the same as it does the carrier paid fees, which is revised in the Ring amendment and we recommend revising it to claimants right to contract up to 25% of the first $5,000 of benefits secured, 20% of the next $5,000 and 15% of the remaining amount then we could support the bill in totality.  That would still give us a right to contract but limit the overall fee to what we consider to be a reasonable fee.

Let us also be clear that the original version of SB 2072, AKA the Richter Bill, and the Houses HB 903 are not an acceptable alternative or in the best interest of the injured worker.  VOICES strongly opposes the Richter version of the bill as well as the HB 903 bill from the House.

We ask for your cooperation and support in this matter and sincerely hope SB 2072 is amended as we have asked and that the rest of the language in the bill remains as is.
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